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Photos 

Continuing the series using mobile phone cameras, here are the best and worst sights we have seen recently. This monitor is now at the perfect height by using a low cost solution;   a book!
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This was one of the least tidy desks seen recently and beneath it is a broken convector heater.  
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This was an interesting problem - a painful right wrist and forearm. Solved by providing a joystick.
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Tower scaffolds can be dangerous. This mobile tower was properly used with a guardrail to prevent falls and barriers to keep the public away. 
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Falls from heights result in almost 50 deaths per year in the UK. Decorating these Christmas trees at heights with no protection breaks the Work At Heights Regulations 2005 and is clearly a dangerous task.


Fire exits should be kept 

Clear - these tables and boxes would be a serious problem if the building became filled with smoke.
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A 12 plug extension is not recommended! Additional power sockets should be provided.


Summary Of the Key Changes in new CDM Regs. 

-  The revised Construction, Design and management Regulations 2007 require organisations for whom the work is being provided (the Client) to take reasonable steps to ensure   management arrangements (including time and other resources) are suitable to enable the construction work to be carried out, without risk to health or safety; also the arrangements are maintained and reviewed throughout the project. 

-  Clients cannot arrange for, or instruct anyone to carry out or manage design or construction work unless that person is competent (or being supervised by someone who is); and cannot accept a CDM appointment/engagement unless they are competent to carry it out. 

- Assessment and demonstration of competence has been simplified, with new core criteria and specific material on individual and corporate competence. 

- Clients must tell designers and contractors how much time they have, before the start of work on site, for planning and preparing construction work. 

- Planning Supervisor role ceases to exist. Replaced by a new role of “Coordinator” introduced to support and advise the client in discharging his duties and to coordinate design and planning.

- Appointment of a Coordinator or Principal Contractor, and a written health and safety plan only required for notifiable projects (but demolition work requires written system of work). 

- Domestic projects no longer need to be notified. 

- Client’s Agent and Developers provisions removed; a group of clients involved in a project can now elect one to be the only CDM client. 

- General cooperation and coordination duties on everyone involved in a project relating to others on the same or adjoining sites.

- For notifiable projects, designers are prohibited from doing anything more than initial design work before the Coordinator has been appointed. In preparing or modifying a design they are required, so far as is reasonably practicable, to avoid risks to the health or safety of any person using a structure designed as a workplace. They must eliminate hazards which may give rise to risks and reduce risks from any remaining hazards. 

- Coming into force April 6th 2007

Asbestos Regulations 2006

The Control of Asbestos Regulations 2006 came into force on 13th November 2006.  These introduce the following;

· Most asbestos work by licenced contractors.

· Licenced work to be determined by risk level.

· A single control limit of 0.1 fibres/Cm3 air for all asbestos types.

· Removal of most decorating coatings (artex) from licensing.

· Training mandatory for anyone exposed to asbestos.

· An “Approved Code of Practice” for guidance.

Manual Handling Crushing

A simple lifting task went horribly wrong at a Lidl UK Supermarket.

· Refurbishment work was underway.

· A 1,500 Kg safe needed moving.

· A specialist lift contractor visited and offered to help.

· The job required at least four men and heavy lifting equipment.

· Head Office and the Morden Store Manager were informed.

· The safe was left on the floor.

· The safe needed cleaning and the cleaning contractor asked for the safe to be moved.

· The safe was moved on a pump up trolley.

· The safe fell onto the deputy manager.

· Injuries included a split liver, damaged pancreas and bowel and a broken ankle.

· The deputy manager was hospitalized for four months.

· Lidl UK was fined £75,000.

The case shows how we must strictly manage our whole team, where even  managers may be tempted to cut corners.  Rigorous training and visible safety commitment from the top will reduce the risk of such catastrophes. 

Prosecutions
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Safety prosecutions for horrific accidents continue to fill the safety journals.  The summaries below show figures for fines and costs added together for some recent health and safety prosecutions;

· Children aged four and five struck by a 20-tonne loading shovel rolling down a hill from a demolition site resulting in broken legs and serious internal crushing injuries (£43,000).

· Toothpaste filling machine agency worker had thumb partially severed by metal part (£21,000).

· Food processing firm mechanic ran over by vehicle, which he was beneath repairing (£34,000).

· Council recycling workers arm pulled off by unguarded conveyer roller and belt when he tried to clear a blockage (£12,000).

· 16 year old overcome by solvent thinners whilst inside a tank cleaning out residues. Youth became unconscious. On arrival at A & E a doctor became ill from breathing the fumes on his clothing (£15,000 for company and £500 fine for injured person’s manager).

Violence and Aggression Training

A Health and Safety Executive research report investigated violence and aggression management training for trainers and managers.

The research found that violence management training across healthcare organisations had;

· A positive effect

· Short term benefits

· Limitations

Where training did not show understanding of participant’s needs, the impact was negligible or even negative, with staff leaving the training feeling less capable in dealing with violence and aggression in the workplace.

Mice Safety Alert

We were interested to read an alert on the danger to human life from mice!  

The warning is serious and describes:

[image: image6.png]



The best trap
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Where the traps are sold
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The best bait which is peanut butter.
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Glove protection for hygiene
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Cleaning procedure.
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Mouse killing procedure.
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Keeping food away from desks and drawers.

And where are these precautions required? Guess before turning overleaf!

It was written for an iron ore mine.  Snakes might be attracted to feed on mice and these are definitely not welcome when in an underground tunnel!

BUPA’S Second Hoisting Death

BUPA Care Homes Ltd has been fined on two separate occasions for elderly patient deaths.  Those involved in the manual handling and mechanical lifting of patients should rigorously review their information, instruction and supervision of staff information.

Case 1 November 2004

· A resident at Swalesdale House in Wakefield.

· She was being lifted in a hoist after bathing.

· Wrong sling was selected and sling was used incorrectly.

· Only one care assistant was available.

· The care assistant was inexperienced.

· Patient fell.

· Fatal head injury resulted.

· BUPA Care Homes pleaded guilty.

· BUPA fined £5,000 with £11,500 costs

Case 2 November 2003
· A resident at Abbotsleigh Mews Home

· She was lifted in a Sarita Hoist from the bath.

· The care assistant had not been trained for the hoist type.

· Manual Handing risk assessments were not briefed to the care assistant.

· Supervision was inadequate.

· Patient slipped from the hoist.

· Her shoulder was fractured.

· She contracted pneumonia and died four days later.

· The Patient had suffered other falls from hoists whilst in the home.

· BUPA was fined £90,000 plus over £19,000 costs.

Please re-double your efforts in this potentially high-risk area.  If you are unsure, call us immediately.
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